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COMMUNITY HEALTH NURSE — DUNCRAIG PRIMARY SCHOOL KINDERGARTEN 
Petition 

MRS J. HUGHES (Kingsley) [9.01 am]: I have a petition containing 799 signatures that has been verified by 
the Clerk and reads as follows —  

To the Honourable the Speaker and Members of the Legislative Assembly of the Parliament of Western 
Australia in Parliament assembled. 

We, the undersigned, say that the Department of Education & Training (DET) continue to lease the 
building from the City of Joondalup (CoJ) that the Duncraig Primary School Kindergarten currently 
resides in along with our Community Health Nurse. These facilities should remain located at Marri 
Road Duncraig and not be relocated to the busy Duncraig Primary School site in Roche Road.  

The majority of children living in or around Duncraig have visited the Community Health Nurse since 
birth. For the children, this has created a familiarity of the surroundings that allows for an easier and 
less traumatic transition when leaving the ‘safety’ of their parents and entering the education system for 
the first time.  

The current kindergarten offers a facility that allows our children a safe environment to grow and 
develop prior to entering their primary school years. The current kindergarten is a purpose built facility 
to ensure the best learning environment possible for our children and equally as important, a safe 
environment.  

The current premises provides for off-road parking with 23 regular car bays and 1 disabled bay 
immediately outside the kindergarten and community nurse. To move from the current premises and 
into the hectic traffic of a local primary school precinct will put our children’s safety in jeopardy as 
there would be no safe parking areas for the parents to ferry their children into the kindergarten often 
with a younger infant in hand.  

We now ask the Legislative Assembly to recognise the benefits of the joint facilities at the current 
Duncraig Primary School Kindergarten and that the Legislative Assembly ensures the current facility 
remains in its current location for the health, safety and education of our children now and in the future 
by DET continuing to lease from the City of Joondalup or purchase the premises outright as the City 
has indicated an interest in.  

[See petition 312.] 
 


